January 14, 2022

Chad and Stacey Kieffer 11914 Neale Sound Drive Cobb Island, Maryland 20625

Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee Senator William C. Smith, Jr., Chairman Senator Jeff Waldstreicher, Vice Chairman 2 East Miller Senate Building Annapolis, Maryland 21401

RE: In favor of SB076

Dear Chairman Smith, Vice Chari Waldstreicher, and Committee Members,

This letter is in support of legalizing golf carts use in Cobb Island, Maryland. We are a small community and I believe Low Speed Vehicles have always been used safely in our community. The speed limit on Cobb Island does not exceed 25 miles per hour and we are a residential community, away from a public highway. Golf Cart use is a more affordable, greener option for transportation considering the size of our waterfront community. It also gives our seniors the freedom they crave while transporting themselves safely at lower speeds.

Regards,

Chad Kieffer
Chad Kieffer
Hacey Kieffer

Stacey Kieffer